
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                         441-4901 
 
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                  441-4902 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson           441-4903 
 
Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                        441-4906 
 
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                     441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                               441-4944 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                              441-4904 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Kristen Herdering                      441-4908 
 
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                             441-4907 
     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                       441-4900 
 
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                          ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
       Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                     441-4942 
 Denise Kern                              441-4943 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 7:00 PM,  
Thurs at 5:30 PM (School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, 
Brent Rud, Drew Weaver, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy 
Peterson, Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

This is a very busy weekend here at St. Philip's.  Fall Festival weekend, 
Oktoberfest!  I hope that you and your family partakes of all the festivities.  
From the Kid's Carnival, to the Bingo and Cake Walk, to the Bake Sale and 
Country Boutique, to the Silent Auction and Raffle and of course the 
wonderful meal.  This year there is a new opportunity; have your photo taken 
by Trish!  Of course, if you want to buy some raffle tickets and write Deacon 
on them instead of your own name, that would certainly be OK. 
 
This week in our Gospel reading, Jesus heals Bartimaeus, the persistent blind 
man.  Bartimaeus is begging by the road and when he hears that Jesus is going 
by he begins to call out to him.  Many rebuked him, telling him to be quiet, but 
he continued to call out to Jesus.  He had faith that Jesus could and would heal 
him, and when he did, he followed Jesus.  We need to be persistent in our 
faith, confident that Jesus will be there for us in our need.   
 
It is not too late to take part in our RCIA and Beyond sessions.  RCIA and 
Beyond is for those who are not Catholic but would like to know more about 
the Catholic Church.  It is also for those who are not Catholic who would like 
to become Catholic.  It is also for those who are Catholic but have not received 
all of the Sacraments of Initiation, Baptism, Confirmation and the Eucharist.  It 
is even for Catholics who are in full communion with the Church but would 
just like to know more about their faith.  We offer two sessions a month on 
some very interesting topics that will help you be better equipped to worship 
God and live your life as a true disciple of Jesus. 
 
In our next sessions, Sunday, Nov. 8th at 10:15 AM and Thursday, Nov. 12th 
at 6:30 PM, our topic will be Advent and the Liturgical Year.  The same topic 
is covered on Sunday morning and then again on Thursday evening so you 
have two opportunities to participate.  Our second topic in November will only 
be offered once.  On Saturday morning, November 21st, our topic will be The 
Mass & The Sacrament of the Eucharist.  I would like to encourage all of you 
to consider attending this very informative session.   
 
May God bless each of you,   
Deacon Kermit 



Monday, Oct 26 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm)          

Tuesday, Oct 27 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Oct 28 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Our Schools (Chapel) 
  1:30 PM Jack Buchner on “What Is It That Makes One A 

Believer?” (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM FF Grades 1-11      

Thursday, Oct 29 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
  1:30 PM Jack Buchner on “St. Monica’s Ministry” (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Jack Buchner on “St. Monica’s Ministry” (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Prayer & Praise (Chapel)    

Friday, Oct 30 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)   
  9:30 AM Jack Buchner on “Making Mass Real” (Social Hall) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Saturday, Oct 31 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, Nov 1 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Baptism Class (St. Kateri Rm) 

Monday, Oct 26 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Bob & Jeanette Welle    

Tuesday, Oct 27 
12:10 PM Mass: +Hugh McCormick 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): +Lucille Buretta Culshaw      

Wednesday, Oct 28 
  8:40 AM Mass: +John “Jack” Kerr 
 

Thursday, Oct 29 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Polly Huewe 
  5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +Charlie Smith  
 

Friday, Oct 30 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Stephanie Vencel Leikvoll 
 

Saturday, Oct 31 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for  
 Walter & Mardene Schuiling 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Patrick Tryon 
 

Sunday, Nov 1  All Saints Day 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Bob Welle 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Margaret Fulton 
11:00 AM Mass: For the People 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): +Oscar Meyer 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For October 26– November 1 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of Oct 26 ~ Nov 1 

Monday, Oct 26 
●Rom 8:12-17 
●Ps 68:2,4,6-7b,20-21 
●Lk 13:10-17 
 

Tuesday, Oct 27 
●Rom 8:18-25                                                                                                                                                           
●Ps 126:1b-6 
●Lk 13:18-21 

Wednesday, Oct 28 
●Eph 2:19-22 
●Ps 19:2-5 
●Lk 6:12-16 
 

Thursday, Oct 29 
●Rom 8:31b-39 
●Ps 109:21-22,26-27,30-31 
●Lk 13:31-35 

Friday, Oct 30 
●Rom 9:1-5 
●Ps 147:12-15,19-20 
●Lk 14:1-6 
 

Saturday, Oct 31 
●Rom 11:1-2a,11-12,25-29 
●Ps 94:12-13a,14-15,17-18 
●Lk 14:1,7-11 

Sunday, Nov 1 
●Rv 7:2-4,9-14 
●Ps 24:1bc-4b,5-6 
●1 Jn 3:1-3 
●Mt 5:1-12a 

                      Daylight Savings    
                      Time ends next    
                      week. Don’t      
                      forget to set your   
                      clocks back on                      
                      Sunday morning,    
                                              November 1st! 



Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Northern Minnesota Ministry   

INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to 
present a child for Baptism are asked to attend a 
baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on November 1.  Please 
call the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or 
for more information. 

 

 
Week #16 Contributions  

(received the weekend  
of 10/18/2015) 

 
 
 
 
 

 

           STEWARDSHIP - A  
 

Envelopes           $10,024.17 
EFT Env.     $  3,753.83 
Loose Plate      $     761.17 
Children’s     $       38.36 
Total                   $14,577.53 
 
HABIT OF  THE HEART 

 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #16)   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $  228,634.21 
  Loose Plate       $    15,988.12 
  Children’s          $         869.24 
  YTD Total         $  245,491.57 
  YTD Budget     $  266,896.00 

              (91.98% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015  ~  June 30, 2016 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of 
Alvin Benoit, brother of Jeanette Schmidt. May he 
find rest and peace, & may his family find comfort in 
God’s love. 

 The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes   
 through the waters of baptism, Harper Anne Friedt,   
 daughter of Jonathan & Lisa Friedt, and Jordyn    
 Marie Stearns, daughter of Josh & Sarah Stearns.  
 May they be filled with the Holy Spirit! 

  
“Be of the same mind, with the same love, united in heart, 
thinking one thing.”  St. Paul challenges us to have in us the 
same attitude that is also in Jesus Christ.  Start now by loving 
your spouse as Christ calls us to.  For the next Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter Weekends visit our website at: 
northmnwwme.org or contact Alan & Missy at 
applications@northmnwwme.org or 888-455-3496.  Early 
registration is highly recommended!! 

St. Philip’s Christmas Choir  
 

The St. Philip's Choir is getting warmed again for 
our Christmas Mass. We will have six rehearsals 
leading up to Christmas. You will learn many new chorus skills, 
meet new people, connect with old friends, and sing some of 
the most beautiful music in our Catholic tradition. If you would 
like to join, please email or call Aana in the office. Rehearsals 
start soon, and will be on Thursday nights from 7-8:30 PM.  

40 DAYS FOR LIFE ROSARY 
All are welcome to attend! The Office of the New Evangelization 
will lead a Rosary for the Unborn on the final day of the 2015 40 
Days for Life Worldwide Campaign, Sunday November 1 at 
10:00 PM outside of Planned Parenthood of Bemidji, 2505 
Hannah Ave. NW, Bemidji. 

Youth Rally News 
 

Following a theme of “Spark a Reaction” the Diocesan Youth 
Rally took place on October 15th.  A special thank you to Paula 
DeClusin, Mark Hollcraft, Diocesan staff and the army of 
volunteers that helped make the 2015 Diocesan Youth Rally a 
success.  Volunteers came to help from our neighboring parishes 
around the deanery. We used the Bemidji Middle School as the 
location. We had a wonderful day. Matt and Cameron Fradd 
were our featured speakers. They presented a message that 
used humor and Scripture to touch hearts and minds. You can 
check out their web site at www.mattfradd.com 
 

Among the hits of the day were the service projects. Youth from 
around the Diocese packed over 14,000 meals for the hungry, 
utilized the plastic bags to make mats for the homeless, (we still 
have 6 huge bags of plastic left), sorted, packaged and loaded a 
trailer of clothes for those in need, and prepared 72 blankets for 
babies. Later in the day the youth packaged a letter for every 
family that receives the OND (Our Northland Diocese) 
newspaper. Over 14,000 letters were prepared for mailing. One 
of the youth thought the envelope glue did not taste too bad but 
was quickly told by others it did. 
 

The meals were great. The three on three basketball tourney 
along with the dance, inflatable’s and coffee bar made for a 
wonderful close.  St. Philip’s was honored to have one of its own: 
Josh Cervanka chosen as a St. Timothy award winner. This 
honor goes to a senior who has shown the courage of faith in 
daily life and actions. Congratulations Josh! 
 

It truly did involve so many hands and hearts to make the day a 
success. Thanks to the leadership, the volunteers, the priests, 
Bishop Hoeppner and the parents who sent their students to 
experience a day with Jesus. Through the youth in attendance 
we were able to see Jesus, the Son of God present in the world 
and He did “Spark a Reaction!” 

ATTENTION SNOWBIRDS… 
As you prepare to go south for the winter, don’t forget to check 
in with us at the Parish Office if you would like to have a bulletin 
sent to you while away. 444-4262. 



ADULT FAITH FORMATION 

NEWMAN NEWS 
For Students attending BSU and NTC 

 ST. ANN’S CHURCH 

Annual Fall Dinner 
 

Sunday, November 1 
Serving from 11AM to 1:30PM 

 

Menu: Pan-fried walleye, mashed potatoes  w/ white 
gravy, vegetable, coleslaw, roll, & assorted desserts. 

 

Cost: $11 per person   
 

Goodridge, MN 

Three Days, Three Presentations  
by Dr. Jack Buchner 
 

St. Philip’s Church will be offering three days of presentations 
in October by Dr. Jack Buchner: What is it that Makes One a 
Believer (October 28, 1:30 PM); St. Monica’s Ministry (October 
29, 1:30 and 6:30 PM); and Making Mass Real (October 30, 
9:30 AM).  Presentations will be held in the Church’s Social 
Hall.  Registration is necessary for the St. Monica’s 
Ministry presentations; contact St. Philip’s Church at 218-
444-4262 to register.  Materials fee for the St. Monica’s 
Ministry presentation is $10.00 per participant for the St. 
Monica Ministry book.   Please contact St. Philip’s Church for 
additional information 218-444-4262, www.stphilipsbemidji.org 
or brochure in the magazine racks. 
 

Dr. Jack Buchner founded the St. Monica Ministry more than 
25 years ago.  He is the author of a book entitled St. Monica 
Ministry: Spiritual Exercises to Help with a Loved Ones Faith 
Crisis.  He is the director of religious education at Our Lady of 
Grace Church in Baltimore.  Dr. Buchner holds a doctorate in 
ministry from St. Mary’s Seminary and the University of 
Baltimore.  A member of the National Council for Catholic 
Evangelization, he is also an associate professor of theology 
at Loyola College and the College of Notre Dame of Maryland.   

Josh Cervenka, son of Barry and Pearl Cervenka, was awarded 
the “Saint Timothy Award” at this year’s Diocesan High School 
Youth Rally.  The “Saint Timothy Award” recognizes current 
seniors from the Diocese of Crookston who have demonstrated a 
high level of leadership, service and commitment to the parish 
during their high school years.  
 

Josh has demonstrated joy in his faith and zeal to evangelize 
friends and family through truth and charity.  Josh has attended 
Steubenville Conferences, JPII, youth rallies, retreats and is an 
active member of the Fellowship of Christian Athletes at BHS. 
 

Josh shows unwavering commitment and dedication to  
St. Philip’s parish and youth ministry by being an Extra Ordinary 
Minister of Holy Communion and showing Christ’s love through 
word and deed.  Congratulations Josh!   

Nightlights, a support group for anyone who has a loved 
one with mental illness will hold its monthly meeting at 7:00-
8:30 PM, Monday, October 26, 2015 in the St. Kateri Room at 
St. Philips Church, 7th Street and Beltrami Ave. With questions, 
please call 218 444 4262. 

Why NOT Planned Parenthood?  Continued.. 
 

Final Excerpts taken from a video message by Fr. Frank Pavone, 
Priests for Life https://youtu.be/gus5nLgUy_Y 

October 10, 2015 
 

PRAYER AND WITNESSING CHANGES THINGS: 
Lives Are Saved 

Abortions That Were Scheduled Are Canceled 
Evil and Injustice Is Exposed 

A Gathered Group Can Encourage & Motivate Other Pro-Lifers 
To Become Involved 

Society Becomes Awakened To The Violation of Human Rights 
 

NOVEMBER 1 ROSARY REMINDER (last day of 40 Days for Life 
Worldwide Campaign) at Planned Parenthood/Bemidji:  12:00 
Noon Rosary led by the Diocese of Crookston’s Office of the New 
Evangelization.  The event is open to all ages.  A limited number 
of signs will be provided. 

Sunday, Oct. 25  7 PM Mass 
 

Tuesday, Oct. 27   7 PM Mass  7:30-8:30 EMMAUS 
 

Thursday, Oct. 29   5:30 PM Mass   6 PM Supper 
 

Sunday, Nov. 1 (Feast of All Saints)   7 PM  Mass 

First Lutheran’s 
Lutefisk & Meatball Supper 

Thursday, November 5 
 

Served from 4:30 to 7:00 PM 
 

Menu- Lutefisk, meatballs & gravy, potatoes,  
rutabagas, vegetable, coleslaw, lefse, pie. 

 

Cost- Adults: $15  Children 7-12: $7  6 & under: Free 
 

Packaged Lefse for Sale ~ Take out available 
 

900 Bemidji Ave N 
 

Hunter’s Dinner 
St. Ann’s Catholic Church ~ Blackduck, MN 

Saturday, November 7 
Serving from 5:00 to 8:00 PM 

Mass at 8:00 PM 
 

Menu- All you can eat pulled pork sandwiches, 
scalloped potatoes, baked beans, coleslaw, beverage, & bars. 

 

Cost-  Adults: $10  Children: $5  Preschool: Free 



 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL  

October 24/25 

STEWARDHIP/DEVELOPMENT 
Please check out the following changes on our website. 
(www.stphilipsbemidji.org) 
 

-   On the lower right hand section of the homepage, the complete    
   results of the parish planning meetings are published in the       
    documents section. 
 

-   A link to the online Time/Talent Form has been added in the   
    links section of the homepage. 
 

-   We added a Donate button to the home page. 
 

-   A Stewardship and Development page was added under the          
    Ministries tab. 

BSU Focus Group Volunteers Needed 
 

We are three students from BSU, and are currently in a 
marketing research class. For the class we will be conducting 
real-life marketing research.  For this research, we will be 
conducting a focus group, and are looking for volunteers. A 
focus group is a group of 6 to 8 individuals who are brought 
together to discuss a particular topic. We are looking for 
participants age 50 or above and need 16 volunteers total. We 
will be located at a table in the back of the church after Masses 
on October 31 and November 1st. Please stop by and sign up 
to help with our focus group study. 

Ø The Fall Festival – Oktoberfest – is this weekend. Play Bingo. Win a cake at the Cake Walk. Or visit the Kids Carnival, 
Bake Sale, or silent auction. And don’t forget the delicious meal being served in the social hall. This is a family friendly 
parish get-together. Celebrate St. Philip’s!  

 

Ø This is a short week. Fall Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held on Thursday, October 29. We look forward to this 
opportunity to meet with all our families. Because of conferences, there is no school for students on Thursday and Friday, 
October 29 & 30.  

 

Ø Look for some very special Saints at Mass on Wednesday morning, October 28. Besides the 4th graders of Mr. Johnson’s 
class being our ministers for the day, the Kindergarteners will be reminding us about All Saints Day on Sunday, 
November 1. 

 

Ø The Pie Sale is in full swing. Please get your orders in by Monday. Your order will be available for pick up on November 
23 & 24. 

 

Ø Health Screening will be done on Tuesday, October 27, for students in kindergarten, first, third, and fifth grades. This 
screening checks vision and hearing. 

 

Ø Our first C.A.P. (Caring About People) Day happens on Wednesday, October 28. For a donation of $1, a student is able 
to wear a hat or cap in school. It’s incredible to see the variety of head pieces that adorn our halls on C.A.P. Day! Let’s 
get everyone involved. The proceeds from this October C.A.P. Day will go toward the purchase of food for the homeless 
shelter. Thank you. 

 

Ø Members of Fridays with the Father will be attending WE Day in St. Paul on Tuesday, November 3. This day recognizes 
groups and individuals who work to change the world through positive attitudes, service to others, and the determination 
to improve conditions. It’s a very powerful experience. 

 

Ø Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; parish office assistance; Oktoberfest workers. 
 

Ø To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org and 
following the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for your cooperation. 

Please join us to celebrate  
the lives of our loved ones  
who have gone before us  
in faith, as we rejoice in  

hope that we will see  
them again in heaven. 

 

   Mass of 
  Remembrance and Hope 

 

Tuesday, November 17, 2015 
 

Mass of Remembrance and Hope - 6:30 PM 
 

FOLLOWING MASS: 
Light Refreshments in the Social Hall 

Think Thanksgiving! Have you 
turned in your pie orders yet? They 
are due on Monday, October 26. 
Thanks for your ongoing generosity! 





 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of October 31– November 1 

  
Oct. 31, 5:30pm 

 Solemnity of All Saints 
Nov 1, 7:30 AM 

Solemnity of All Saints 
Nov 1, 9:00 AM 

 Solemnity of All Saints 
Nov 1, 11:00 AM 

 Solemnity of All Saints 

SACRISTAN Janet Weaver (sub req.) Al Foley Joe Bofferding Doris Swedmark 

LECTOR Joe Czapiewski 
Joanna Ferraro 

Judy Stai 
Sue Bruns 

Nancy Goodman 
Cory Gish 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

INTERCESSOR Germaine Cheslock Cynthia Haskin Sarah Bofferding Deacon Kermit Erickson 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Emma Spaeth 
Aidan Spaeth 
Ava Spaeth 

Matthew Arel 
Abby Arel 

Cami Adams 
Alex Froelich 
Daniel Froelich 

Paulo Tinsay 
Paul Louvar 
Anna Glen 

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Brad Arel Joe Bofferding Sue Hengel 

EMHC 

Laura Schwindt 
Eileen Gothman 
Heidi Hiscock 
Mary Westrum 
JoDee Treat (sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Joyce Berg 
Patti Van Camp 
April Boucher 
Marge Seitz 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Clark Chambers 
Leslie Downs 
Ron Arel 
Jerry Daniels 
Rose Fagerstrom 
Rachelle Hayes 
Mary Bjerke 
Steve Pfleger 
Nancy Goodman 

Deacon Kermit Erickson 
Jane Baukol 
Paula DeClusin 
Cathy Lalli 
Jamie Hoffman 
Kathy Pfann 
Pat Kelly 
Maryhelen Chadwick 
Doris Swedmark 

HOSPITALITY 
 - Usher 

Mary Dufault (sub req.) 
Mary Jo Christenson 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Jennifer Hoefer 
David Hoefer 
HELP NEEDED 
Wes Seitz 

Jerry Downs 
Kirk Malkowski 
David Maus 
Del Hager 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
Al Swedmark 
Barbara Fitzgerald 

HOSPITALITY 
 - Fellowship 

  Marge Seitz 
Wes Seitz 

Alice LaCoursiere 
Pat Schnell 
Michelle Sand 
Sharon Holmgren 

Doris Swedmark 
David Hengel 
Kelley Hengel 
Sue Wright 

HOSPITALITY 
 - Greeter 

Susan Burlingame 
Frances Schmitt 

Pete Kucera 
Sandy Kucera 

Jean Louvar 
Jane Daniels 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 









 


